1   1   1   1   1   1   1
---------------------------

# 大學校院英語能力測驗第一級 模擬試題 第一回

# 一 聽力測驗 1.081

共 25 題,分為兩部份,試題由音檔播出,每題只播出一次。

#### 第一部分:對話聽解

共 15 題。每題有一段對話,接著有一個相關的問題。聽了之後,請選一個最適合的回答。

例:(聽) (Man) What are you in the mood for tonight? (Woman) What about going to that new Chinese restaurant?

Question: What are they going to do tonight?

- (看) A. They are going to cook Chinese food.
  - B. They are eating out.
  - C. They are flying to China.
  - D. The man's in a bad mood.

(正確答案:B)

4	4	4	4	1	4	4

- 1. (A) Both the speakers know Jack.
  - (B) Jack comes to the gym quite regularly.
  - (C) Jack works at the gym.
  - (D) Jack is on vacation.
- 2. (A) Four times a day.
  - (B) Before meals.
  - (C) With tea.
  - (D) Once a day.
- 3. (A) Jenny is annoying.
  - (B) The man just lost his child.
  - (C) The man blamed Jenny for losing someone he loves.
  - (D) Something terrible happened in Jenny's life.
- 4. (A) The woman thinks the man is lying.
  - (B) The man thought Chuck must have done something wrong to be fired.
  - (C) The woman is surprised chuck got fired.
  - (D) Chuck is now unemployed.
- 5. (A) The temperature.
  - (B) The weather.
  - (C) Drying clothes.
  - (D) Going on a trip.
- 6. (A) Host and guest.
  - (B) Boss and employee.
  - (C) Mother and son.
  - (D) Husband and wife.

- 7. (A) She still wants the man to help her.
  - (B) She decides to call her boss.
  - (C) She wants the man to take a day off.
  - (D) She wants to help the man.
- 8. (A) He disagrees with the woman.
  - (B) He thinks the woman shouldn't have been late.
  - (C) He has no problem with heavy traffic.
  - (D) He also suffered from the traffic.
- 9. (A) A fine.
  - (B) A warning.
  - (C) Community service.
  - (D) Go to classes.
- 10. (A) To go to a seminar.
  - (B) To join a tour.
  - (C) To go on a vacation.
  - (D) To leave Paris.
- 11. (A) Husband and wife.
  - (B) Sister and brother.
  - (C) Mother and son.
  - (D) Roommates.
- 12. (A) Pay for the total.
  - (B) Ask for separate bills.
  - (C) Go to the bathroom.
  - (D) Give the woman a bill.



- 13. (A) A day off.
  - (B) A project.
  - (C) A trip.
  - (D) Hiking.
- 14. (A) Something funny that has just happened.
  - (B) Going to Jerry's.
  - (C) Going to a movie.
  - (D) What happened last night.
- 15. (A) Decisive.
  - (B) Friendly.
  - (C) Imaginative.
  - (D) Picky.



### 第二部分:短文聽解 俞1.082

共 10 題 ,每題有一段短文,接著有一個相關的問題。聽了之後,請選一個最適合的回答。

例:(聽) Mon often makes Jimmy a big breakfast, but yesterday she got up late, so she didn't have time to make him his usual breakfast of toast, eggs, and bacon. Instead, mom gave him some money for breakfast. He bought a sandwich and milk on his way to school.

Question: What did Jimmy do yesterday?

- (看) A. He ate a sandwich and some eggs for breakfast.
  - B. He didn't have time to go to school.
  - C. He brought his breakfast to school.
  - D. He bought his breakfast.

(正確答案:D)

		 	. —	. —	
1	1	 	1	1	1

- 16. (A) Deodorant.
  - (B) Detergent.
  - (C) Toothpaste.
  - (D) Soap.
- 17. (A) Physics.
  - (B) Psychology.
  - (C) Biology.
  - (D) Art.
- 18. (A) A team.
  - (B) A conference.
  - (C) A contest.
  - (D) A high school.
- 19. (A) A guest house.
  - (B) A dormitory.
  - (C) A busy city.
  - (D) Deep in the mountains.
- 20. (A) Helen has been coming to the gym for 25 years.
  - (B) Helen just retired last month.
  - (C) The gym has been open for five years.
  - (D) Helen has been coming to the gym every day for years.
- 21. (A) Flight attendant.
  - (B) Captain.
  - (C) Police officer.
  - (D) Professor.

- 22. (A) Entertaining.
  - (B) Sneaky.
  - (C) Amusing.
  - (D) Critical.
- 23. (A) March.
  - (B) May.
  - (C) December.
  - (D) January.
- 24. (A) She has been going out with someone wise.
  - (B) She only cared about what people looked like before.
  - (C) She is now single.
  - (D) Her husband is handsome.
- 25. (A) You get the chills.
  - (B) You will be alone.
  - (C) They are dangerous.
  - (D) It takes 15 years to get there.

## 二綜合測驗

本測驗共 60 題,分為三部分,限 55 分鐘作答。第一部分為單句填空,第二部分為短文填空,第三部分為閱讀測驗,每部分開始前另有說明。

## 第一部份:單句填空

共 25 題,每題有四個備選答案,請選出最適合題意的字或詞作答。

例: What time\_\_\_\_\_ you get home last night?

A. do

B. does

C. did

D. were

(正確答案:C)

1.	Gary, also known Loan Shark, has been missing for a week now.  (A) for (B) as (C) with (D) in	6.	All the in this game have name tags on except Miss Huang. Why is that?  (A) contacts (B) fairs (C) outsiders (D) contestants
2.	by the bully, Ken decided to report it to the teacher.  (A) Threat  (B) Treated  (C) Threatened  (D) Sworn	7.	When I looked into her eyes, I felt something was  (A) solid (B) anxious (C) fishy (D) dispensable
3.	A: How did Maggie run in this race? B: Three miles. (A) far (B) long (C) distance (D) fast	8.	The place Shakespeare was born has become a major tourist attraction.  (A) where  (B) which  (C) that  (D) when
4.	We can't do this without George's support. We have to tell him he is abroad.  (A) sounds like  (B) even though  (C) as if  (D) seems that	9.	make the room more welcoming, Jill painted it all to cover over the old walls.  (A) With  (B) To  (C) As  (D) For
5.	spicy food is not easy for Ken. He enjoys it too much.  (A) Cooking  (B) Grilling  (C) Avoiding  (D) Embracing	10.	Do you Buddhism?  (A) believe  (B) trust  (C) believe in  (D) trust in

2

They won't arrive tomorrow	16.	said this is definitely not part of this group.
sleep?		(A) Whatever
(A) unless		(B) Whenever
(B) until		(C) Wherever
(C) to		(D) Whoever
(D) still		(b) Whoever
	17.	We'll have to inform them of the
If it Jason, we would have		coming storm, they'll be
		trapped in the mountains.
		(A) or
		(B) when
		(C) for
(D) weren't		(D) as
The big quake the city and	18.	He has had a hard time the
caused a lot of damage.		file.
(A) supported		(A) to find
(B) cut		(B) finding
(C) hit		(C) to found
(D) contained		(D) founding
are based on true stories or	19.	I have no idea he got this job
scientific research.		His major is in something else.
(A) Documentaries		(A) while
(B) Films		(B) where
(C) Flicks		(C) how
(D) Comedies		(D) when
You might want to tell him the truth rather than later.	20.	To say it is one thing, but to do it is
(A) earlier		(A) the other
(B) inner		(B) some other
(C) sooner		(C) one another
(D) over		(D) another
	night. Why don't you go home and sleep?  (A) unless (B) until (C) to (D) still  If it Jason, we would have failed.  (A) was (B) were (C) wasn't for (D) weren't  The big quake the city and caused a lot of damage.  (A) supported (B) cut (C) hit (D) contained  are based on true stories or scientific research.  (A) Documentaries (B) Films (C) Flicks (D) Comedies  You might want to tell him the truth rather than later.  (A) earlier (B) inner (C) sooner	night. Why don't you go home and sleep?  (A) unless (B) until (C) to (D) still  17.  If it Jason, we would have failed.  (A) was (B) were (C) wasn't for (D) weren't  The big quake the city and caused a lot of damage.  (A) supported (B) cut (C) hit (D) contained  are based on true stories or scientific research.  (A) Documentaries (B) Films (C) Flicks (D) Comedies  You might want to tell him the truth rather than later.  (A) earlier (B) inner (C) sooner

21.	The of the hospital has decided to move it to the suburbs.
	(A) director
	(B) conductor
	(C) captain
	(D) champion
22	<del>-</del>
22.	They walked the river bank and enjoyed the sunset.
	(A) out
	(B) through
	(C) along
	(D) alone
23.	She only needed a of soap but couldn't find one.
	(A) carton
	(B) loaf
	(C) pipe
	(D) bar
	(5) 54.
24.	he known that was her, he would have called out.
	(A) Has
	(B) Have
	(C) Had
	(D) If
25.	Coming home very late, she didn't wash her face and just for the night.
	(A) crashed
	(B) purposed
	(C) ran

(D) vanished

2 2 2 2 2 2

## 第二部份:短文填空

共 10 題,本部份包含 1-2 個段落,每個段落各含 4-6 個空格。每格均有四個選項,請依照文意選出最適合的答案。

#### Questions 26 - 30

Cathy had a bad day. Her old apartment is  $\underline{26}$ . The toilet wouldn't flush and the  $\underline{27}$  is clogged up. So she called a  $\underline{28}$ . He set up a time to come over to check everthing but didn't  $\underline{29}$ . Cathy tried to call him again, but no one answered. She waited for an hour and decided to give up.  $\underline{30}$  the time she arrived at work, she was 40 minutes late. She didn't get anything fixed, and she will have to do it all over again tomorrow.

- 26. (A) moving apart
  - (B) piling up
  - (C) falling apart
  - (D) building up
- 27. (A) sink
  - (B) bedroom
  - (C) armchair
  - (D) lamp
- 28. (A) mechanic
  - (B) plumber
  - (C) driver
  - (D) log cutter

- 29. (A) make up
  - (B) hand in
  - (C) turn out
  - (D) show up
- 30. (A) By
  - (B) With
  - (C) When
  - (D) With

#### Questions 31 - 35

Do you fancy going on a romantic vacation? Ice Hotel is a <u>31</u> place that many couples visit. <u>32</u> in the west of Quebec City in Canada, it has to be built every year. When people visit, it is always <u>33</u>. The temperature is usually around minus 30 degree Celsius. They do provide <u>34</u>, but not many people want to sleep in a hotel <u>35</u> ice. It is definitely a fun place to visit.

- 31. (A) capital
  - (B) lengthy
  - (C) unique
  - (D) comfortable
- 32. (A) Located
  - (B) Placed
  - (C) Reached
  - (D) Returned
- 33. (A) descending
  - (B) cozy
  - (C) favorite
  - (D) freezing

- 34. (A) halls
  - (B) chapels
  - (C) accommodation
  - (D) restaurants
- 35. (A) delivered by
  - (B) burned with
  - (C) cornered with
  - (D) made of

### 第三部分:閱讀理解

共25題,包含數段短文,每段短文之後有1-4個相關問題。每題有四個備選答案,請選出其中最適合者作答。

#### 例題 1 - 2:

#### PIANO LESSONS

Moms and dads, interested in having your child learn the piano? Experienced teacher looking to teach children aged 5 years old and up. Currently I have times available on Tuesday afternoons and Thursday evenings.

Call now on 2320 – 0990 or email me at thepianoteacher@gmail.com

- 1. Who is this advertisement aimed at?
  - (A) Parents.
  - (B) Experienced piano players.
  - (C) Small children.
  - (D) An email address.

(正確答案:A)

- 2. What is this advertisement for?
  - (A) Musical instrument lessons.
  - (B) After school childcare.
  - (C) A place to buy calendars.
  - (D) A place to buy pianos.

(正確答案:A)

#### Questions 36 - 40

How do you survive an earthquake? In Taiwan, quakes happen quite often. Here are some tips for you to do the right thing and protect yourself when they start.

If you are in a house when the quake hits, you should get out of your house as soon as possible and find an open space, staying away from all the tall buildings. But if you are in an apartment building, it is probably safer if you stay where you are and find a place next to a wall. If the wall falls, it may create a space for you to hide in.

If you are outdoors when the quake occurs, find a spot that is not close to any power lines for you could be electrocuted if they fall. And if you are near a river, get to higher ground because quakes can also cause floods or landslides.

- 36. In what kind of magazine can you find this passage?
  - (A) A nature magazine.
  - (B) An entertainment magazine.
  - (C) A magazine about stars.
  - (D) A language magazine.
- 37. In the passage, which of the following has a different meaning from the others?
  - (A) happen
  - (B) occurs
  - (C) spot
  - (D) take place
- 38. Which of the following is NOT true in the passage?
  - (A) Staying against a wall is very wise when quakes happen.
  - (B) Go to higher land if you are outdoors when quakes hit.

- (C) Stay away from tall buildings when quakes hit.
- (D) If quakes happen and you are in an apartment, just run outside as soon as possible.
- 39. Which of the following words is close in meaning to the word "tips"?
  - (A) award
  - (B) advice
  - (C) study
  - (D) inspiration
- 40. What is this passage mainly talking about?
  - (A) How to survive one kind of natural disaster.
  - (B) Different kinds of natural disasters.
  - (C) Different tips for different people.
  - (D) Ways to survive in different disasters.

2 2 2 2 2 2 2

#### Questions 41 - 42

Passengers: Do not leave your belongings unattended.
Baggage thefts are reported from time to time.

- 41. Where would you most likely see this sign?
  - (A) Bathroom
  - (B) Police station.
  - (C) Websites.
  - (D) Train station.

- 42. What can be inferred from this sign?
  - (A) Some people got robbed.
  - (B) Some people got their things stolen.
  - (C) Some beggars are here.
  - (D) Some thieves were caught by the police.

#### Questions 43 - 45

## Scorpio

You need to be careful with your money today. It'll be easy for you to splash out on things you don't need. Remember to keep your cash and credit cards at home.

## Leo

Something surprising will happen to you today. Just remain optimistic. Love will show itself to you.

## Cancer

You'll be down for the first half of the day but in the end will get what you expected. Don't bottle things up. Talk to someone. It will help.

- 43. In which column would you read this passage?
  - (A) Horoscope
  - (B) Chemistry
  - (C) Blood Types
  - (D) Telescopes
- 44. What does the word "splash out" mean?
  - (A) Cry too much.
  - (B) Overwhelmed.
  - (C) Spend a lot.
  - (D) Too talkative.

- 45. According to this passage, who is more likely to be worried about their own personal problems today?
  - (A) Scorpios
  - (B) Leos
  - (C) Cancers
  - (D) All of the above.

2 2 2 2 2 2 2

#### Questions 46 - 48

Have you ever gone bungee jumping? Have you ever driven a race car? Have you flown a plane or gone skydiving? If you haven't had any of those experiences, you haven't lived! Come to Excitement Seekers. Our new office is on the corner of Main Street and 3<sup>rd</sup> Avenue. Drop by and we'll see where you can begin. Or call Jeff at 819-336-339.

- 46. What kind of passage is this?
  - (A) Poem.
  - (B) Commentary.
  - (C) Announcement.
  - (D) Advertisement.
- 47. What kind of company is Excitement Seekers?
  - (A) Extreme sports company.
  - (B) Travel agent.
  - (C) Shipping company.
  - (D) Grocery market.

- 48. Which of the following could also be one of the activities that Excitement Seekers runs?
  - (A) Jogging.
  - (B) Baking.
  - (C) Parasailing.
  - (D) Cooking.

#### Questions 49 - 51



- 49. Where would you see this table?
  - (A) At the airport.
  - (B) In a public gym.
  - (C) The bulletin board of a library.
  - (D) At a bus station.
- 50. What kind of schedule is this?
  - (A) Work.
  - (B) Grocery.
  - (C) Study.
  - (D) Exercise.

- 51. Which of the following activities can you do on Wednesdays?
  - (A) Kung Fu.
  - (B) Meditation.
  - (C) Stretching.
  - (D) Marathon.

#### Questions 52 - 54

## **SWEET HOMES**

All the properties you dreamed of!

Urban convenience. One-bedroom furnished apartment. Located in the city center. \$2500/month incl. utilities. Close to supermarkets and grocery stores. No parking.

Beautiful townhouse. Suburbs. Four spacious bedrooms. Suitable for a big family. 1500/month plus water and power bills. Convenient neighborhood. A garage for two cars.

Comfy farmhouse. Rural. A barn that can accommodate six horses. Newly rennovated. 1500/month not incl. utilities. Only one hour drive from the next town. Plenty of parking.

- **52.** What kind of business does SWEET HOMES run?
  - (A) Car rental.
  - (B) Construction.
  - (C) Realtor.
  - (D) Tour.
- 53. John is single and working downtown, which property should he check out?
  - (A) Urban convenience.
  - (B) Beautiful townhouse.
  - (C) Comfy farmhouse.
  - (D) None of the above.

- 54. Which of the following is NOT true about the farmhouse in the ad?
  - (A) Lots of parking space.
  - (B) It has just been fixed.
  - (C) Cheapest rent.
  - (D) Of the three, farthest from the city.

2 2 2 2 2 2 2

#### Questions 55 - 57

To whom it may concern,

I am writing this letter to apply for the position of assistant designer with your company. I read the want ad the other day on the website of your company and am interested in the opening. Please let me introduce myself.

My dream is to begin a career in women's fashion. I graduated from M.K. University where I majored in Fashion Design. We had many different projects with local companies so I have had quite a lot of experience in the field already. Attached with this letter are my works from the past four years. I hope that will help if you want to learn more about me.

As a designer, I believe my greatest <u>strength</u> is that I am very passionate. I love this industry so I keep my mind open to everything new. I'd be really thrilled if I could work at a prestigious company like yours. Thank you for your time and I look forward to hearing from you.

Regards,

Paola

- 55. Which department would this letter be possibly sent to?
  - (A) Personnel
  - (B) Accounting
  - (C) Sales
  - (D) General affairs
- 56. Which of the following is close in meaning to the word "strength"?
  - (A) compliment
  - (B) criticism
  - (C) complaint
  - (D) asset

- 57. According to this letter, what is **NOT** true?
  - (A) Other than the letter, Paola also sent previous works.
  - (B) Paola has a relevant major.
  - (C) Paola has a master's degree in the field.
  - (D) Paola is applying for a job position.

#### Questions 58 - 60

In the end, only three things <u>matter</u>: how much you loved, how gently you lived, and how gracefully you let go of things not meant for you.

---Buddha

- 58. What could this be?
  - (A) A memo circulating in the office.
  - (B) A piece of advice from a religious book.
  - (C) A notice beside a swimming pool.
  - (D) A warning from a scientist
- 59. What does the word "matter" mean?
  - (A) Is important
  - (B) Works
  - (C) Influences.
  - (D) Is in control

- 60. When something is meant for you, you \_\_\_\_\_ it.
  - (A) make
  - (B) hunt
  - (C) fight hard for
  - (D) deserve